

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES September 2, 2020

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by video conference call and opened at 6:45 pm

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD Those in attendance were: Colleen Aberdale, Bill Manewich, John Sullivan, Alison Jordan, Megan Szlosek, and Al Wishart

- 1. The Board conducted an interview with Colleen Aberdale for the position of Health Assistant.
- 2. Lee made a motion to hire Colleen Aberdale as the Health Assistant. Herb seconded the motion. All voted in favor to hire Colleen. Dick will contact Chris Martin for the details and he will contact Colleen to let her know she has the position.
- 3. Bill Manewich of 48 Lyman Street was present and submitted new plans to request the addition of one bedroom to the existing three bedroom home. The septic system is designed for 4 bedrooms and 462 gpd. The Board will allow the addition without an upgrade to the septic system. The Board gave permission for the clerk to sign the septic portion of the Building Permit.
- 4. The Board signed the following:
 Money turnover sheet
 Timesheet for the clerk
 Bills for W.B. Mason for PPE supplies
- 5. The Board reviewed the Title V reports for 107 Carver Street and 158 Taylor Street submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the reports as passes.
- 6. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 166 Kendall Street submitted by Neil Jackson of J & P Engineering. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 7. The Board discussed the order previously put into effect prohibiting organized or informal sports team or practice or competition in the Town of Granby. They reviewed the information sent by Alison Jordan, Assistant Principal and Director of Sports for the Granby Jr-Sr High School and Megan Szlosek with the Granby Athletic Association. Dick made a motion to modify the prohibition to allow outdoor sports limited to Granby Schools, Granby Athletic Association and MacDuffie School because each has well reviewed and published COVID-19 guidelines and modified playing procedures. Herb seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

- 8. The Board discussed the volleyball team. Alison Jordan stated that they will hold practice outdoors or at East Meadow School. The Board is requiring that they practice and play outside until the Board modifies these regulations.
- 9. Andrew Parker of the MacDuffie School was present and informed the Board that the school will be complying with the New England Preparatory School Athletic Council and MIAA guidelines for Covid-19.
- 10. The next Board of Health regular meeting will be held on September 15, 2020. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Le Lalorde ymi